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The Spring Blood Drive for Miller-Keystone Blood Center
\ Your B Their H will be held on Thursday, March 30th, from 1:00-7:00 PM, at
K‘ MILLER-KEYSTONE the Raffauf Community Center. Appointments can be
BLOOD CENTER scheduled by calling Eileen Williams at (610) 670-0591 or by
scheduling online at Giveapint.org and following the prompts

BLOOD DRIVE to give blood. We have been given 55 appointment slots to

fill, and 27 appointments have been scheduled so far.

THURSDAY, March 30th
from 1:00—7:00 PM As this blood drive is being held over the Lenten season,
Raffauf Community Center perhaps your small group would consider donating blood as a
Lenten offering.

See page 8 for more information!

March 10th & 11th

Faihful

2
Friends

CONSIGNMENT SALE
MAMAS ON A MISSION

WLUMC Women’s Ministry =

Attention West Lawn Women: We'd love to hear your thoughts, ideas and level of interest %
regarding Women's Ministry here at West Lawn. Simply scan this QR code, or stop by church to
fill out a paper survey. We've already heard from over 75 women - thanks for your feedback!
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Lent is a season of the Christian Year where we focus on simple
living, prayer, and fasting in order to grow closer to God. This year

Ve ]CJ Lent began on Ash Wednesday, February 22nd, and ends on Easter
‘ /(é no/e Sunday, April 9th. It's the 40 days before Easter, excluding Sundays,

> }0./ a/jﬁ, “because every Sunday is like a little Easter. Basically, it's about one-
. Tont &% 14/0C tenth of a year (like a tithe of time).

After his baptism, Jesus was sent into the wilderness by the Spirit where he fasted and prayed for 40 days. During
his time there, he was tempted and found clarity and strength to resist temptation. Afterwards, he was ready to
begin his ministry.

Maybe Jesus needed some time with God to sort through the major changes happening in his life and the world
around him. Maybe he needed to get away from family, friends, and the familiar routine in order to see God (and
himself) more clearly. Perhaps he wanted some intentional time with God as he searched for direction and answers.
Like Jesus, we too need to take some serious time to pray and listen for God.

Are you searching for something more? Tired of running in circles, not really living life with direction, purpose or
passion? It's pretty easy to get caught up in a life filled with distractions that take us away from living a life with
Christ. We try to fill the emptiness inside us with social media, mindless TV, meaningless chatter, stimulants,
alcohol, too many activities or other irrelevant stuff. We run away from life and from God.

Lent is a time to "repent" -- to return to God and re-focus our lives to be more in line with Jesus. In our culture, the
prevailing sentiment is that others need to change; as if everything else is the problem. True repentance demands
an acknowledgement that the problem is within me. The world can change, and it begins in the heart of one
person. So, Lent is a 40-day trial run in changing your lifestyle and letting God change your heart. Fasting, prayer
and acts of service during Lent are ways of becoming more in tune with God.

Here are some ideas:

Abstain or Fast: "Giving something up for Lent" is a common practice for many Christians. Often, we give up a
favorite food or try to kick a bad habit during Lent, but don't confine yourself to food or habits. Can you abstain
from gossip or complaining for Lent? What about defensive attitudes, fear, or anxiety? You probably won't be
perfect at this, but when these attitudes begin to take hold of your day, pause for prayer.

Make Something: Some of us reflect and pray best when our hands are busy. Get back in the workshop and spend
time cutting, sanding, and gluing. Sit at a piano and let the music flow. Take out the paints, glue, clay, and other
supplies to create a work of art. As you create, give thanks to our Creator who longs to be in relationship with you.

Be Still: Others find meaning in stillness. Light a candle and pause before the presence of God. Take a yoga class.
Enjoy a cup of coffee on your deck. Listen for the voice of God.

Clean Something: Lent is a good time to get a jump on your spring cleaning. Spend an hour with the junk drawer,
that cabinet at work, or organizing the files on your computer. As you remove things you no longer need and
reorder those you do, be mindful of the ways God "cleans" us. The Bible tells us "As far as east is from west—
that's how far God has removed our sin from us" (Psalm 103:12, CEB). As we get things in order, we remember
that Jesus gave his life so that we might be free from our sins and know new life.

Burn Something: When you finish cleaning, take some of the papers you no longer need to the fireplace. Light
them and watch as they turn to ashes. The ashes in the fireplace are not the same as the ones used in Ash
Wednesday worship, but can serve as a similar reminder that your sins are forgiven. As the smoke rises up the
chimney, know your prayers are rising to God as well.

Forgive and Seek Forgiveness: As we pray for God's grace, we should also seek forgiveness from those we have
wronged. Lent is a great time to go to those you have hurt. It is also a wonderful time to forgive another. Jesus
taught us to pray, "Forgive us for the ways we have wronged you, just as we also forgive those who have wronged
us" (Matthew 6:12 CEB). Maybe while you are burning those old papers, you might also burn a grudge. If
appropriate, let the person know you forgive them. Remember, however, that forgiveness has much more to do
with us than the one who offended us.
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(Pastor’s message continued)

This Lent, determine what clutters your calendar or your life and fast from it. Serve God by serving someone else.
And, intentionally savor your quiet time with God in prayer.

Lenten Blessings,

Pastor Tom

Children’s and Family Ministry
Children’s Ministry groups continue to meet this month on Sunday nights! Refer to the West Lawn App for more
details on the March details, or contact Kelly Rismiller at 610-507-9141, kelly@westlawnumc.org.

Tween Group (Grades 4-5) Kids Club (Grades 2-3)
_Month Sunday Nights: 6:00-7:30 PM Sunday Nights: 6:00-7:30 PM
ofMorfReled Thuf o] March 12 March 12

March 26 March 26
° MARK Kids Stay and Play

Tuesday Nights: 6:30-8:30 PM
YOUR Wednesday Nights: 6:15-8:30 PM
CALENDAR!
The next Wilson Area Food . Women's Book Club will

H)Od Pantry distribution will be WOMEN'S meet Wednesday, March 8th

on March 17th from 2:30-
”tp!ls:w PM in the WLUMC
Community Center.

L NEBdS

at 7:00 PM in the Community
Center Conference Room to
discuss The Last Thing He
Told Me by Laura Dave.

. L April's book is Beneath a
Pre-registration is preferred .
and can be scheduled by Scarlet Sky by Mark Sullivan.
calling 484-525-0980. New readers always

welcome! Come join the discussion! To be added to the

Donations accepted Weekdays in the church office. email list or for information please contact Donna
Thank you! Barnhart at dmbhart2(@gmail.com or 610-678-7873.

Men’s Ministry Event

Box seats at the Reading
Royals game! All men are
invited to attend a night of fun
at the Santander Arena on

MEN'S HOCKEY NIGHT
Friday, March 31st. We’ll be

Friday, March 31 | 7 PM o o, B of oo n Sen
234, Seats are limited so
reserve yours today!

Register on the WLUMC App
or Website.


mailto:kelly@westlawnumc.org
mailto:dmbhart2@gmail.com
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Holiday Magic

This past December, 925 children with incarcerated, justice-involved, or at-risk parents received gifts through the
BCPS's Holiday Gift Project (aka: Angel Tree). This is the largest number of children we have served since the
creation of this project in the 1980s. Thank you to the many generous community partners, churches, businesses,
and individuals, who made the holiday season so much brighter for these families!

For the first time since the COVID-19 pandemic started, we were able to hold our Holiday Care and Share Party in
person for children with incarcerated parents. The event was coordinated by Alice Moyer and was held in the
Raffauf Community Center. The families that attended the party decorated gingerbread houses, created festive arts
and crafts, and of course, had a meet-and-greet with Santa Claus. But that was not all! They also received blankets
from volunteers from Blankets of Hope and teddy bears donated by Godiva. And, Barbara Witman coordinated
with the Nice Knitters at the Highlands and friends in Florida to knit scarves and hats for the children. At the end of
the event, parents picked up the gift-filled Santa sacks, which were delivered by our volunteers.

The remaining families were able to pick up their gifts at the drive-through event, which took place after the
holiday party. Slapshot from the Reading Royals made the drive-through more lively and fun for the children.
Thank you to everyone who helped us spread the holiday cheer.
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Mareh 2025

Spring is right around the corner and the Youth are here for it! After
having a Girls Night in February, we will be having a Guys Game Night
in early March. During Lent, students will have the option to attend a
Sunday morning “Bible & Bagels” Sunday School to broaden their
understanding and experience of the Lenten season. And on Sunday
evenings during Youth Group, we will learn about six surprising stories
from Jesus’ death, resurrection, and last days on Earth. We are going to
find out more about the unexpected love we experience thanks to Jesus’
death & resurrection.

Souper Bowl of Caring Totals:
18 bags of Groceries collected.
120 rolls & butter bagged up.
10 onions, 23 carrots, & 6 bunches of
celery chopped.
14 gallons of soup delivered to
New Journey Community Outreach

Confirmation Class 2023
The class of 13 students has started
to really form a good bond. We’ve
learned about our faith roots
(Judaism & Catholicism) and begun
to figure out what it means to be a
Christian, and specifically a
Methodist. In February they spent
time digging into their spiritual gifts
and learning how they can use those
gifts for God’s Kingdom. We will
spend more time planning their
Confirmation Worship Service, and
then wrapping up the Confirmation
VOWsS.

Firehouse Youth Spring 2023 For info, contact:

(See App to register & for more details) Youth Pastor

3/3— Guys Game Night 3/26— 6&7th SS, Confirmation Trisha Rabold
3/5- 6-8pm Youth Group 6-8pm- Youth Group 610.678.5611 (O)
3/12— 6&7th SS,Confirmation 4/2— Confirmation 484.432.7808 (C)
6-8pm Youth Group 6-8pm Youth Group trisha@westlawn

3/19— 6&7th SS, Confirmation 4/5— Spring Break Serve Day!
3-7pm Gretna Youth Night 4/7— Good Friday Service & Bowling

umc.org
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Preschool Fundraiser

Our preschool is selling Reppert’s Candy for Easter! Stop by the office or the Welcome X \t"‘

Desk in the narthex to select your items. Payment is needed at time of purchase (cash or O *
check payable to West Lawn UMC, with memo: “preschool fundraiser”). All orders need /e

to be place by March 12th. Candy will be distributed on April 2nd, 3rd & 4th. ¢ <

Thanks for your support! PRESCHOOL

Learn to Follow Jesus from
Here, There, and Everywhere
at this year’s
“Ready, Set, Move”
Vacation Bible School!

Vacation Bible School — or, Very Best
Summer — planning is already underway for
2023! This year’s event will take place from

MONDAY, June 5 through
THURSDAY, June 8 from
6:00-8:30 p.m.

5 d \ﬁ Whether they’re preschool or elementary-aged,
B Al Kids will | ing, hands- t
; ids will love our engaging, hands-on event.
While participating at games, storytelling,
crafts, science and snack stations, children will
learn biblical truths that will stay with them,
no matter where life takes them. By the end of
| the week, all boys and girls will be inspired to:
B DO What He Says, BELIEVE Who He Is,
4 LOVE Who He Loves, and GO Where He
Leads.

We are especially looking for helpers NOW to
create some of the decorating pieces for this
year’s theme. If you enjoy drawing, cutting,
gluing, painting and assembling, we’d love to
have you help us start to build the creative
elements to turn West Lawn UMC into an
environment filled with scenery taking us from
point A to point B! Some projects can be done
at home, while others we’ll make onsite,
behind the scenes. If you would like to join
this team, please contact Laurie Jentes at 856-
495-6351 or laurie@westlawnumc.org.

~ In addition, we are also in need of supplies and

' materials for the various crafts and activities
"y, - related to this year’s theme. We welcome
. donations of any of the listed items (on the
" following page). These items can be dropped
+ off at the Church Office or Welcome Center at
any service between now and late May.

Thank you!
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S

o Balloons ¢ Keychain Rings

e Black and White Pennants e Sandwich Bags

o Red Bulletin Board paper » Food Coloring

o Black Bulletin Board paper »  Gray Paper Plates
e Small orange sport cones e Velcro Dots

e Old bicycle wheels o Fish Stickers

e Heart stamps
o White Circle Stickers
e Muslin

e Pogo Sticks (to borrow, not to keep) ¢ Dowel Rods

o Plastic tablecloths (all colors) e Graham Crackers
o M&Ms

e Teddy Grahams

o White Icing

¢ Chocolate Icing

e Pretzel Rods

e Sun Butter

e Rice Krispy Cereal

e Cheese Sandwich Crackers
Melting Chocolate

Vanilla Pudding Cups

e Vanilla Wafers

e Fig Newtons

e Fruit Roll Ups

e Vanilla Sugar Wafer Cookies
o Waffle Cones

e Marshmallows

e Scooters (to borrow, not to keep)
e Skateboards (to borrow, not to keep)
e Rollerblades (to borrow, not to keep)

e Rolls of black, yellow and brown paper
o Brightly colored cardstock paper
e Appliance boxes

e Wood pallets

o Spray paint (all colors)

e Duct tape (all colors)

o Blue Painters Tape

e Large T-Pins

e Jump ropes

e  Glue sticks

e Clear Con-Tact paper

e Pony Beads (any color)

e Plastic Lace Lanyards

e Masking Tape

e Black cardstock

e Plastic Sewing Needles

o White Chalk

VBS Donatio

Bowl-A-Thon Event for Mary’s Shelter

Sunday, March 19th

Mary’s Shelter is bringing back their beloved fundraiser, the
Family Bowl-a-Thon! Due to the Covid pandemic and in an effort
to keep the community safe, Mary’s Shelter had postponed this
event since 2020. This truly historic event was one of their first

- o~ fundraisers hosted at Berks Lanes over 25 years ago. Supporters
@ N ; @ have a fun-filled afternoon of bowling, prizes, food and fun, while
B4 Mary s Shelter providing young clients with a glimpse of healthy family

m— BOWL-A-THO(N m— d
ynamics.

Mary’s Shelter Bowl-A-Thon is being held on Sunday, March 19th at Berks Lanes, 3190 Shillington Rd.,
Sinking Spring, PA 19608. There will only be one (1) session beginning at 3:00 PM and running until 5:00 PM. 40
lanes will be available. You can register online at www.marysshelter.org or email Amy at amy(@marysshlter.org
for additional information.

Together we can change lives and shape the future for generations to come.


http://www.marysshelter.org
mailto:amy@marysshlter.org
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SPORTS
GEAR
SEASONAL

THUR 3/9 : BFF PRESALE *
FRI 3/10 i PUBLIC SALE: 9 AM - 7 PM
SAT 3/11 | PUBLIC SALE: 8 AM - 12 PM

Saturday includes half-price sale
% Passes required for BFF Presale

@ West Lawn UMC Community Center
101 Woodside Ave. West Lawn, PA 12609

Help Needed!

Faithful Friends Consignment sale
is looking for some volunteers
from the church congregation, to
help with our spring sale!

We could use someone as a
greeter on Thursday, March 9th,
to help share information about
our church with the shoppers.

We are also looking for people to
help take down the clothing racks
and tables at the end of our sale.

During sale week our committee
works very hard at setting the
whole sale up, and making sure
things run smoothly. If you're
good at organizing, we could
definitely use you during the sale,
to help rearrange and
condense items.

Please visit the church website,
and click on the consignment sale
tab for more details, or email
wlumcfaithfulfriends@gmail.com

Thank you!

£

Welcome Spring!

U n Ited This will be the theme for our meeting on Tuesday, March 21 in the
HeBrews Café at 11:30 AM. Using the Parable of the Sower from

world is showing these signs of new growth and we are called to show

" .‘ WO men Matthew, we will focus on growth and transformation. The natural

i n FG it h them in our personal, as well as spiritual lives.

Bring a sign of spring from your home as we celebrate all that God has

done and continues to do in our lives!

We are still collecting personal care items for the Berks Connection/Pre-Trial Services and small lap quilts for

women and children. Bring these to the gathering as well.

Be the good soil that seed fell onto so we will bring a harvest beyond our expectations.


mailto:wlumcfaithfulfriends@gmail.com
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Happy Spring from Safe Haven Lighthouse!

This year is going by very quickly. We were able to take the kids bowling in February,
and they had a great time. We have several very talented bowlers. We go to Berks Lanes
each year and it’s fun for us to watch the kids bowl. Of course, there is pizza and soda
too.

For a craft the kids decorated a canvas that had their picture glued to it. It will look
wonderful in their homes!

During Bible time, we have been having the kids use their Bibles more so that they
become familiar with where the different books of the Bible are located. Our goal is that
they will become comfortable and excited about reading God’s Word.

We are looking forward to our Ash Wednesday service in the Sanctuary where Pastor

S AFE H AVEN Tom will speak to the kids about Ash Wednesday and Easter. After his message, Pastor

Lighthouse

Tom will administer ashes to the kids and adults in observance of Ash Wednesday.

Prayers for peace and contentment, = Lori Madara and Bonnie Rissmiller
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Keeping the Connection

The WOW Small Group (Women of Worth) will be taking over the Keeping the Connection ministry which
organizes the distribution of care packages to college students. Donations of the following items are welcome and
may be dropped off at the church office on weekdays or Sunday mornings.

e Cup of soup e Pudding Packs
e Granola bars / Protein bars e Individual packs of cookies
e Snack bags (chip & pretzels, etc.) e Gummy Fruit Snacks

Relay For Life

Has cancer touched you or a loved one’s life? Are you interested in joining our church Relay for Life team to help
raise funds for The American Cancer Society? Please see Joanne Marshall or email at jm2andpm(@gmail.com with
questions you may have.

Power )
Collection dates are as follows:

Week of March 13 (students off March 17) — Due date will be 3/14
Week of April 3 (students off April 6-10) — Due date will be 4/4

We will continue to collect food items for
Power Pack lunches for when kids are off
school and are not provided a meal.

Requested items include non-perishable assorted individual snack bags, Raman noodles, snack cups, etc.

Thank You.., s

in scheduling a

I would like to thank everyone baptism or joining .
for the prayers, cards and
kindness on Ingeborg's passing. the church,

-Bob Janiszewski please contact the

\_ ) church office at
office@
To my West Lawn family, westlawnumc.oryg /
I just want to say thank you so
much for all of the love and 610-678-5611

support that was given to me
after the death of my dear
brother, Bill. Thank you to the pastors.
pastors and Pastor Cooney for
doing the service. Thank you
for the flowers, phone calls,
visits, food and cakes. It was
overwhelming, but deeply Hope Ruth Jones

GPPF‘QCiGTed! EIYSC Elliott Baptized 2/12/2023
Parent: Joann Jones

or one of the



mailto:jm2andpm@gmail.com
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Our Newest Members

Kristin Schimp (joined 2/12/23)

Kristin Schimp was born and raised in York, PA and attended St. Paul’s UMC in Manchester, PA. She is now
residing in Sinking Spring with her husband William and new baby son Colton. She is a Health/Physical
Education teacher in Lancaster County at Manheim Central School District. In her free time, she enjoys
running, Orange Theory Fitness, reading and cooking. She is also an avid Phillies and Eagles fan. Welcome
Kristin!

Katelyn Miller (joined 2/12/23)

Katelyn Miller grew up at St. Paul’s UMC in Manchester, PA. She moved to Reinholds, Lancaster County
from York County with her husband Grant and her new baby son, Easton. She was looking for a UMC to raise
her son and found WLUMC. Katelyn is a Math teacher at Cedar Crest High School. When she’s not working
she’s a big Philly sports fan. She also likes to workout and run and enjoys reading. She and Easton look
forward to participating in the many children’s activities and WLW. Welcome Katelyn!

Korin Meadows (joined 2/12/23)

Meet Korin Meadows. She moved to PA and had a baby. She was looking for a church home for herself and
son Brayden. She enjoys spending quality time with her son, going to the beach, amusement parks such as
Dorney Park, and going to church. They enjoy the fun activities at WLUMC such as VBS and WLW.
Welcome Korin & Brayden!

Joanne Jones (2/12/23)

Joanne Jones began attending West Lawn UMC quite awhile ago, and thought it was time to become a
member of the church. She is the mother of Hope Ruth Jones, who was baptized on February 12th as well.
Welcome Joanne!

oving Memory

William M. “Bill” Elliott Bernard G. Behrenshausen
12/4/1949 — 1/22/2023 Ingeborg T. Janiszewski 7/18/1929 — 2/4/2023

1/31/1941 — 1/28/2023



15 Woodside Avenue
West Lawn, PA 19609
www. westlawnumc. org

Phone: 610-678-5611
sfessksk sk stk skosksk skt sk ok

OUR PASTORS:
Tom Ebersole
Chris Hardy
Terry Cooney

m==— DAYLGHT SAVNG TME

8:00 am Traditional Worship

9:30 am Praise Worship
11:00 am Traditional Worship

MARCAH 12
WERLEAYE  Spring forward

284

INVITE EMBRACE - EMPOWER



YN wd 00:2

BNy BUnoA Wd 00, vO wd 00:2 S wd g/
wdon wea diusiapes wid 00:L | Ao 1B fepuopywd 00 Apnis 8jaig soised wd oo
Yoy Wes| sskld we 00 ow| wop Wd 09| e aigg suap wd gg9 lesIEayRY JouD Jnpy wd 0g:/
\Qw_c%__ MMLQ@«WEQ%W feid Aeis s,pry wd pg:9 abueyn oy abeinon wd og9 uois .
[esieaye L_“Ew_ __Mmé 0EY aleysjelo wd og:9 styyIncos fogwd 009 | sy . I6g-E sl wid 0g:2
[ESIBaURY . aleysjalo wd 00') | daig asnon ddo wd gy an0say adoH wd 00y .
(wooz) ApniS aialg | ang poojg auas/ay] udo0:, ysy . d 9N0H ddO e e
eopsnreoos W00 | Aprig SesrTaised We 0 Aprig ejaig seur) We oe's T %\N%h mm_wam; 5% O [ewsS .
1€ 0 |yor@ pomoos | 6T 81 e aiepaoonq wd g9
WN wd 0032 bunos WEIPOE dnos) ‘WS "we4 BunoA wdg:9
BN INpY BunoA wd o . TER |
awi] wop wd g9 VO wd 00: 3 : fer s heig spyjwdgg
Reid Aeys s,piyi wd 0g:9 | ApnS BN Aepuoyy wd 0L Bt . -
oseigwd g/ aleysjau9) wd 0g:9 m%_Em %%w:w_\o‘ ﬁ %M y %_mmw;& ﬁm %”m dnou9 Yno u57rwd 009
we 0¢:6 Yoy Wes | - wd o: eyD o) abein ! noio) X !
" o (oo lneaad | Asupuaydasud o6 oA WR OB | s e g S wd 0 Jeuug M wd ogy
s1049X3 Q0ISNPEO0S WA 0L | Bugaayy uouy-y Wd 009 e sByyoos fogud og| By Ansuysueinwd ogzi .
sUeWIOM we og:g  Adwessy | lesealey oy jeguid oy Apnig ejqig seur| We 0g'6 1D asnOYUB] UoNeH ates wd 0g.e
sofoeld [[EQOS WE 008 FIPSVBNUEW08] Ao sesrT.ised L 0ER Iz 027 Aepung sag | 61 wo Weogh
ST bT € |yn@pomass | T Aprig g swo) Joised] U (E:
. WN rmm 00 ooneg Jokeld we ).
BN Py BnoA wd o0 -
* By\ wes Jokeid E% 0€'9 | mosesyudogol AepSaupap\ MaAg
Yoy Wea ssteid wd 00:2 awi] wop wd og:9 VO wa 00:2 : :
We 0£:6 (wooz) fonis 30 c\nw_c__\/_ %ﬁ%ﬁ wd g9 feid Aexs s,piy wd 0€:9 | ApmigjubiN Aepuopy wd 00, %ew_%wnw ﬁm %m
VO %o_.o 800SNf* [0S c% 00-L fugss}| uouyy wd 009 aleysjelio wd 0g:9|  Aprigamig sue wd 0g9 delg] 3SMOH 4O Wd 087 .
asioloxg & W%M%_\w_om waoee _memm%m L_9mmx_u_mnv_mcﬁa omw_“ aleysjeus) wd 00:| m@_m;ogmmms% ﬁ 069 siequeymaNswsideg | UPd WERL 8SBIJ oA Ld 00'G
SUBLIOM WE 068 perpg yein e oy, | SRS AIE : fprig Siaig SBULL W 08 | sfiyyncos Aog ud 009 dhsion .
i B My ST Pl €1]  Rpmgses]| <1 EL3GEL WE 00}
: WN wd 00:L wd 00:/ We e
VORS . ENOSIOUd0D | oo YO0 oL duswojed We 0g:0)
asiolexg ‘Uoy Wes| ssield wd SN awl] WOW wd 09 >Uam 9ag Susiy wd 09 NS o wd 009 | Sse|D [eLows|\ Yueg We 0g:6
SuBUOM e g8 s s feid fE1S SPMWA0ED| stmpaaengudoes| gy DOSIILA009 .
es peuLty 8__%%%% gl QrUslotg W 03| fasun vaudaisudogg sew) wd00s | Sse) uopeuwyon we og'6
Toomaaey 00| waibRion | pseaps m SRUSRUIO WA 00') | oy ons fog wd 09 . :
Eoemwmmc__n_wo we 00'g Mﬂﬁ&& we g6 ! fpnig ww%cmm_v_wm ﬁm %“m anpyoog sUeWoM WA 00L [ Apnig sjaig el we og'6 paes 5 uﬁ o diysiop S IV 40} jooyos Aepung We g6
. . ’ ’ . epun .
I 01 6 | 4o10 pam sss 8 L puns o8 diysiop asteld We og:6
awi diysmojed We 00'6
. . 29 asield wd 00:/ :
70 o o8 ;anz &awmé%@ diysIop) [euonipel | We 008
N e
Wwooz) ApNIS A | jesieatioy Jo) fog wd € :
B umogs| oot | oy ssr aged We 06 :Aepung AJaAg
S USWOM We 0£:8
b € Clyw@pmass | 1 oS
u
) an| UON
1eg LI nylL PSM -~
f L ‘
. W R
9.0 sy > 2 £)
\l‘-;‘.w;ﬁuw‘n? w.mflﬂ'«a\% 'ft.v...wl o

-




MARCH 1
Lexi Burnham
Bianca Gandi
Ella Kahn

MARCH 2

Todd Daniels

Diana Gaenzle
Keith Golembiewski*
James Kieffer

MARCH 3
Richard Freeze
Brady Hart

Scott Heim
Nathan Johnson
Alexander Penna
Charlie Schucker
Rory Sellgren

MARCH 4

Ruth Coleman
Sean Devine
Diane Marabella
Linda Myers
John Seifert
Myron Terebecki
Stacy Wentzel

MARCH 5
Robert Moorhatch
Asa Wilson

MARCH 6

Lori Hills

Justin Keel

Elaina McGarrigle
Melissa Rothenberger
Dennis Smith
Christopher VanCampen

MARCH 7
Michele Frear
Dennis Mays
Daniel McGuire
Michelle Miller
Noah Pasquale
Debra Schneck
Johanna Steudel
Megan Wolf

MARCH 8
Brian Beddow

Wynne Cloud
Ron Eby

Scott Fisher
Patrick O'Leary
Abby Warren

MARCH 9

Samantha Hetrich-Scholar

Holly Rhodes
Britni Rodriguez

MARCH 10
Aidan Austin
Robert Calkins
Bradley Lacey
Stuart McGregor
Mark Weitzel

MARCH 11
Ryan Bohn

J. Eager

Mary Hahn
Colin McLean
Judith O'Connor
Dawson Rath

MARCH 12
Doreen Adams
Rachael Hague
Cynthia Kann
Kristen Swavely
Linda Terrey-Knarr
Trevor Woolwine

MARCH 13
Christopher Farrell
Amanda Myers
Donna Ulrich
Donald Whitney

MARCH 14
Amandon Carles
Malcolm Mathies
Kelly Pruitt

Beth Stout

Lisa Van Winkle

MARCH 15
Karen Hauck
Daniel Hetrich
Chloe Marturano
Susan Standefer
Susan Swavely

Gary West

MARCH 16
Charles Chubb
Linda Donovan
Suzanne Gosch
William Hetrich
Jeff Hills

Lisa Klee

Lisa McGarrigle
Kathy Mextorf
Michael Nigrelli
Debra Reaser
Andrew Vicari
Alexandra Wildman

MARCH 17

William Moser
Shannarose Nigrelli
Trisha Rabold
Wendy Sweigart

MARCH 18
Amy Barnett
Leslie Goss
Rick Lapi
Deborah Larkin
[rene Zuber

MARCH 19
Andrew Johns
Jennifer Kofke
Kandis Moser
Michael Paolini
Becca Schweitzer

MARCH 20
Kathryn Fleming
Gregory Hill
Maryann Long
Nicole Mathis
Carter Young

MARCH 21
Morgan Baldwin
Laura Hoag
Ashleigh Kochel
Beverly Snyder

MARCH 22

Bernard Behrenshausen
Olivia Conrow

John Drumheller

%\ March Birthdays

Luke Heilmann
Jason Mellinger
Scott Speece
Sandy Sublette

MARCH 23

Brian Bucher
Amy Dallas
Michael Grace
Jordan Klee
Donna Knauth
Christine Meister
Amanda Mellinger
Robert Myer
Robert Rio

Michael Romberger

MARCH 24
Jodi Detwiler
Lois Drumheller
Allison Hayick
Brenda Mack
Todd Mays

lan Quillman
Robert Stiefel
Betsy Woodall

MARCH 25

MARCH 26
Kay Hawk
Jodi Scheib
Cris Webb

MARCH 27
Beverly Connor
Emily McGarrigle
Valerie Schell
David Weaver
Trey Yetter

MARCH 28
Joshua Dennis
Jean Eisele*

Brian Gall

Caitlin Gilbert
Bryce Hall

Rodney Hannahoe
Darryl McDonough
Korin Meadows
Emily Witman
Debbie Wyrick

MARCH 29

Joyce Mays

Christine Orzechowski
Larry Thomas
Marissa Wilczynski

MARCH 30

John Donovan
Cullin McGrath
Grace Piscitelli
Gabriel Prutzer
Jaylinn Rivera
Margaret Stephens
Lorene Szoke
Anna Thomas
Allison Westbrook

MARCH 31
Jason Dutt
Jean Matz
Valerie Warmkessel

Our Homebound Members|

*Jean Eisele

The Highlands

Skilled Nursing Rm 217B
2000 Cambridge Ave
Wyomissing, PA 19610

*Keith Golembiewski
The Highlands, Rm 292
2000 Cambridge Ave
Wyomissing, PA 19611

If we have
inadvertently forgotten
your birthday, please

contact the office.




